



Cleveland Wheelers Cycling Club Committee Meeting 10th May 2021

Attendees: Steve Tilly, Kate Sanderson, Anth Moy, John Kelly, Josef George, Derek George, Shaun Joughin, Marcus Smith, Tom Levell, Nick Smith, Richard Carter

Apologies: Gavin Chatto, Dave Kirton, Shaun O'Shea

Order Of Business

- Chairman:** Previous minutes passed.
Mentioned that Clubmark has been passed successfully.
Blakey 25 went well, few minor issues with Hutton Le Hole Parish Council, been in dialogue with them.
TT watches have had new batteries; numbers & "snacks" have been refreshed in events boxes.
Club runs are up & running; first Tourist Trophy event has been run; First open TT has been run; Coaching has begun.
Some issues with bad riding through Stokesley in 50/4. Thinking about moving start to beyond Stokesley for next running.,
- Treasurer:** £9562 in bank, £1489 of it for RT. £480 to pay for kit stock. SJ being added to list of signatories for the account. MC & KW removed successfully.
- Membership:** N/A. Numbers likely to be in line with last meeting.
- Youth:** Youth training resumed on April 12th for 30 children (due to restrictions).
Hosting NEYL on May 23rd. BC taking lead, CWCC assisting.
L2K is going to go ahead, probably from June 28th. May need to limit to 80 kids.
Online entry mandatory – no walk-ins.
JG has names in mind for Youth Committee (requirement of Clubmark) and will discuss it with them when appropriate to take it forward.
Account currently £3642
- Welfare:** Nothing to report.
- Social:** Nothing to report on social. Track sessions not resumed due to apparent lack of interest.
- Website:** Progress good. New site running successfully. Need a new banner. May address landing page.
Evening Series entry forms done – 50 applicants so far.
- Racing:** Some races arranged for end of May. Race team entered these. 4 riders on the books

at the moment.

Kit: Nothing to add.

Secretary: Nothing to add.

Agenda

- **Coming Out Of lockdown**

As mentioned above, most club activities have resumed. Next club open event is 25TT at Bishopton in June. Hilly 21 moved to August.

- **Prize Evening**

Looking at late June/early July. Possibly Fletchers, possibly BBQ?

- **Evening Series**

Tom has taken the lead, Anth & Steve assisting. JK has done website & sent out invite forms. Looking for up to 9 week-by-week organisers. Will approach past helpers. Anth running first event. All kit in order and at the Tanfield lockup. Anth to collect.

- **Clothing**

New order in. Shaun has stock now in most popular sizes.

Some clothing for coaches (eg coat) was given free with the clubmark approval. Club may purchase more if it seems appropriate.

- **Bursaries**

Names identified for this year are Holly Lincoln, Lawrie Dryden, Danial Thompson, Izzy Mayes and Lewis Maynard. Approaches will be made to the children/parents to see if they are willing to accept the awards.

AOB

N/A

Next Meeting

30th June 2021

Items for discussion